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TGANC Report to Members at GAP Meetings – January 2020

The Officers and Staff of TGANC takes very seriously the opportunity to be a voice and advocate for North Carolina tobacco farm families.

REVIEW of 2019 ACTIVITIES and 2020 OBJECTIVES

LEGISLATIVE:

· Continue to push for solutions and relief for tobacco in the Trade Tariff Dispute.

· Numerous meetings with members of congress to inform them of the impact to farms.

· Correspondence and discussions with elected officials suggesting solutions.

· Engaged in dismay and filed complaints that tobacco was omitted from MFP (twice).

· Engaged on H2A guest worker reform needs.

· Attended multiple forums in DC to advance our narrative.

· Present for the Judiciary Committee meetings, committee mark up and votes.

· Met with officials to describe concerns and opposition to House Bill – H.R, 4916,                                            Farm Worker Modernization Act. (The bill passed the House in December 2019, goes to Senate).

· Oppose ban on menthol flavoring.

· Oppose FDA requirement for zero nicotine.

MARKETS:

· One primary function for TGANC is to engage with buyers on behalf of growers so that no “individual” farmer needs to fear retaliation for voicing concerns.  We do this in a professional and respectful approach. Yet we endeavor to always be firm and assertive for solutions.

· TGANC comprised committees of grower representatives to meet with every company that issues contracts in the Spring.  The engagement was to detail concerns about reduced volumes of demand and in certain circumstances lower prices on grades. Also, how late in the cycle we were receiving contracts.

· During the marketing season, TGANC again engaged the buyers to express concerns on behalf of growers about such issues as moisture readings, how tobacco was being subjectively graded and the volume of leaf being declined at market. 

· Hosted export buyers to farms during US visits to help with sales promotions.

· Correspond to domestic and export buyers detailing the challenges and farming circumstances.

REPRESENTATION and PARTICIPATION:

· TGANC continues to be the tobacco voice at the table in official capacities in matters impacting the crop and the growers. Including: Tobacco Research Commission, NC Tobacco Foundation, Nominations to NC Tobacco Trust Fund Commission and Golden Leaf Foundation. Serve on the boards of GAP Connections, FLPG and Tobacco Associates.

· Work closely with allied organizations such as NC Farm Bureau, NC Grange, Burley Council, other state tobacco associations, NCDA, and NC State University.

ADVOCACY and PROMOTION:

TGANC attended, participated in or spoke at numerous industry meetings and conferences. Including: ITGA regional and annual meeting, the conference to Eliminate Child Labor in Tobacco (ECLT), The Global Nicotine and Tobacco Forum (GTNF).

· Numerous TV print media and radio interviews related to topics in the industry.

· Support Commissioner Troxler efforts to display and educate the public on tobacco, its heritage and economic impact during 11 days of the NC State Fair. Including: Sponsorship of the Bowles House filled with Tobacco Facts, Educational Information, Tobacco Art and Memorabilia.

· Sponsor the State Fair Tobacco activities such as the “tobacco hand bundles” entered by eligible active growers, stringing contest (open to the public) and the mock tobacco auction.

· Provided 21 ($870.00) scholarships for students whose family grows tobacco in NC and are studying in tobacco relate degree areas at NC State.  100% of the funds derived from silent auction and raffle proceeds during the annual meeting. (No Check-off funds)
OBJECTIVES for 2020:

1. Labor remains the greatest challenge. It is however, much larger than just tobacco.  It is therefore in a category of total agriculture challenge. We will monitor, engage and advocate for best solutions in the US Senate version of the Farm Labor Modernization Act, especially if/when it moves to compromise legislation.

2. Specific to tobacco our top priority is NO reductions in tobacco prices!

3. Second is to mitigate the downward trend for demand. We must hold and even increase acres, while maintaining prices.

4. Return China to the US market.  This will achieve item #3

5. Engage and advocate for best solutions on the issue of over production and “wild cat” tobacco.

6. Work to help educate and implement the new MPCI changes relative to non-contract tobacco only being eligible at a lower base price.

7. Address the complexities of soft demand for lugs and lower stalk leaf. Advocate for a solution to possibly include accurate leaf removal and fair compensation on a prescribed basis.

8. Continued market development and expansion for US premium quality leaf.

9. Continue to investigate/pursue domestic content requirements, tariff rate quota corrections and monitor global market impact activities.

10. Support and maintain strong tobacco specific research at NC State and NCDA Research Stations, Extension Service and Teaching as well.
ANNUAL MEETING:

The annual meeting will once again be held in conjunction with the Southern Farm Show.   It begins at 10:00 am on Friday, February 7, 2020 in the Governor Holshouser, NC State Fairgrounds.

The program will include: Business reports of the organization (Financials, Resolutions and Election) Presentation of Awards and several keynote speaker presentations. Lunch will be served at 12:15.

The 3rd Annual GROWER CELEBRATION will be Wednesday, February 5, 2020.  It begins at 4:30 PM in the Gov Holshouser Building on the NC State Fairgrounds with the fellowship hour and at 5:30 the Oyster Roast begins and includes live music. Attendance is complimentary for active tobacco growers. Guest tickets may be purchased. The entire event is hosted by TGANC and sponsored by many allied industry sponsors who will be recognized throughout all the activities of the week. 

Advance Registration is required.  The best method is to reply via our email invitation with the online registration.  If you feel TGANC may not have your email on file, please send your contact to Graham Boyd (grahamboyd@nc.rr.com) and we will add you to the database.

SCHOLARSHIP: We plan to continue the program in 2020.  If your child is currently enrolled, please contact Graham Boyd for more information and an application.  Phone: 919-614-0099. EMAIL: grahamboyd@nc.rr.com.
